



Mikmag Stewa

January 24, 2019

Acadian Skies and Mi'kmaq Stewardship Attention: Danny Muise, Chairperson 27 Courthouse Road Tusket, NS B0W 3M0

Dear Mr. Muise:

Please be advised that the Municipality of Yarmouth recently undertook a review of Committees/Boards/Authorities at which time a number of changes were made regarding municipal representation on these bodies.

As a result of that review the Municipality has decided to remove their member (Councillor Gerard LeBlanc) from the Acadian Skies and Mi'kmaq Stewardship Committee.

The Municipality of Yarmouth recognizes the significant work of the committee while also noting a potential conflict of interest with Councillors serving on the committee. Following discussion and careful consideration, it is the decision of Council to discontinue representation on the committee.

If you require any additional information, please do not hesitate to contact me.

Yours truly,

Victoria Brooks

Chief Administrative Officer

VB/lasd

AcadianSkies.Representation2019.docx